
 

    The Pastorôs Peace 
 

Itôs hard to believe that Christmas 

isnôt here yet and I am writing to 

you about Lent, 2016.    But the old 

wisdom is certainly trueðtime 

stops for no one. 

 

During Lent last year, Pr. Adam Hamilton, a UMC 

pastor from Kansas, led us through Making Sense of 

the Bible.  This year our Lenten journey will again be 

joined by Pr. Hamiltonôs video seriesðthe newly 

released series entitled, John: The Gospel of Light 

and Life.  We will join Pr. Hamilton and experience 

a season of spiritual growth and life-changing 

renewal while exploring the major themes of the 

Gospel of John.  It is a bible study unlike traditional 

bible studies.  And, I would invite you to add the 

discipline of reading the Gospel of John in your 

favorite translation as a partner to our Lenten 

journey.  Need a Bible?ðjust ask. 

 

The series of six videos will focus on the following: 

¶ The Word Made Flesh 

¶ The Miraculous Signs of Jesus 

¶ The ñI AMò Sayings of Jesus 

¶ The Farewell Discourse with the Disciples 

¶ The Arrest, Trial, and Crucifixion of the King 

¶ Eternal Life 

 

It is shared in a clear style, seasoned with moving 

personal reflections about John: The Gospel of Light 

and Life.  He invites us to find our place in the Gospel 

story and to follow a fresh path to God. 

 

Plan to join us during Lent which begins on Ash 

Wednesday, February 10th.  Yes, the Twelve Days of 

Christmas quickly giving way to the Lenten journey 

to the cross and the Easter glory. 

 

May the New Year bring you closer to God and to 

each other. 

 

In Christôs peace, 

 

Pastor 
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8:00 AM and 10:45 AM 

Nursery will be open during the  
10:45 AM worship service.   
Adult and Children Sunday 
School and Youth Group 

at 9:15 AM. 
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Adult Sunday 
School 

ñHappy Hourò 
By Cathy Shaffer 
 

 
 

Join the Happy Hour Gang in Room 103/104 

(downstairs) at 9:15 AM.  There is always a joke of 

the day, much laughter and even some learning and 

discussion! 

 

Jan. 3 ï Join us for todayôs servant event.  Terry and 

Patti Hoffman will help us to make soup which will 

be donated to local food banks!! 

 

Jan. 10 ï Pastor Moore will be leading a discussion 

about the ñEmerging Churchò ï Mainline 

Christianity is Dying? 

 

Jan. 17 ï Letôs welcome Pastor Jim OôConnor, 

retired Navy Chaplain, as he leads us in the study of 

the Lordôs Prayer. 

 

Jan. 24 ï The Happy Hour Gang will join our youth 

Sunday School and Rejoicers at todayôs Rejoicing 

Spirits worship (9:30 AM) 

 

Jan. 31 ï Jodi Segner will discuss consumerism in 

todayôs society! 

 

 
 

 
Elementary 

Youth Group 
By Chris Rittle 

 
 

In November, 

we made 

ornaments and 

bags with candy 

in them to sell 

at the craft show 

in Kids Corner. 

All the proceeds 

where donated to 

Angel 34. 

  

 

The kids helped sell their products and they also 

helped in the kitchen and helped clean up after the 

craft show. Thank you so much kids.  

  

Soon to comeé  The kids approached me in our next 

adventure. They would like to go to Build-a-Bear. It 

is where you pick out a bear and they give you a 

stuffed heart to put in the bear. Before you put the 

heart in the bear you kiss it and make a wish or 

prayer.  Then they stuff your bear and sew it up.  

They get a birth certificate with their bear. This will 

be at the end of December.  Keep your eyes open for 

date and reminder.  

  

Mark your calendar. Sunday, January 17th we are 

going to make gingerbread houses and an indoor 

snowball fight.  
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Worship Matters 
By Judy Gifford 
 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS  

 

How does worship involve all our senses? 
 

Worship involves more than just ñthe head.ò  We not 

only hear, we sing.  We not only look, we taste.   Just 

as we are one body in Christ but many members (I 

Cor. 12), we worship as one body but with many 

senses. 
 

Sense of Sight in Worship 

Color decorates the worship space and also tells us, 

without words, the season of the church year. 
 

Art & Architecture ï art adorns the worship space 

and the architecture expresses that worship and 

worship space are connected in a vital relationship 

linking the churchôs faith and Godôs mission.  
 

Candles ï For Christians, Jesus is the light of the 

world; we rejoice in the gift of light. 
 

Sense of Smell in Worship 

Oil ï There is the subtle aroma of fragrant oil used in 

baptismal and healing anointing. 
 

Incense ï Mentioned often in scripture, it has long 

been used to enrich worship. 
 

Flowers ïCongregations have the tradition of using 

flowers to adorn the worship space, especially during 

the Easter Season when the smell of spring flowers 

fills the air. 
 

Sense of Sound in Worship 

Speech ï ñFaith comes by what is heardò (Romans 

10:17). Our sense of hearing is involved in worship 

when we listen to the readings of scripture, the 

sermon, the prayers, and more. 

 

Music ï ñO Come, let us sing to the Lordò (Psalm 

95:1). Through music, we offer praise and prayer and 

we tell who God is and who we are as Godôs people. 
 

Silence ï ñThere is a time to keep silent and a time to 

speakò (Ecc. 3:7). A careful use of silence balances 

the presence of music and speech in worship. 
 

Sense of Touch and Taste  
ñTaste and see that the Lord is goodò (Psalm 34:8).               

We use our sense of taste in receiving communion; 

as well as our sense of sight. When we share the 

peace, we receive the peace of Christ through 

anotherôs hand.  When we are baptized, the touch of 

water with the Word claims us as Godôs child.  When 

we receive communion, the bread is placed in our 

hand and the wine is brought to our lips.  Through 

the sense of touch, God is brought near.  The Word 

dwells among us. 

 

WORSHIP EVERY SUNDAY 
8:00 AM/10:45 AM 

 

January Commemoration 
 

January 1: Name of Jesus 
 

The observance of the octave (the eighth day) 

Christmas has roots in the sixth century.  Until the 

recent past, Lutheran calendars called this day óThe 

Circumcision and Name of Jesus.ò  The emphasis on 

circumcision is the oldest emphasis.  Every Jewish 

boy was circumcised and formally named on the 

eighth day of his life.  Already in his youth, Jesus 

bears the mark of a covenant that he makes new 

through the shedding of his blood on the cross.  That 

covenant, like Jesusô name, is a gift that marks the 

children of God.  Baptized into Christ, the church 

begins a new year in Jesusô name. 
 

MILWAUKEE  
 

More than a 

paycheck 
 

Pastor Michelle Townsend de 

Lopez of Cross Lutheran 

Church says:  ñBy societal 

standards your job determines 

your self-worth.  Without it 

you donôt have access to credit 

http://www.kingofglorybillings.com/service/missionary-organizations/elca-world-hunger.html
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é access to buy a home.  You donôt have access, 

period!ò   

 

For Kenneth Barron, Sr. finding a job was a key part 

of regaining the life and self-dignity he felt he had 

lost. 
 

Once a well-respected karate teacher, Kenneth went 

through ñsome challenging years,ò which included 

addiction, divorce and incarceration.  When 

employers found out about his record, ñthe 

application and interview stopped right there,ò 

according to Pastor Michelle. 

 

But Kenneth refused to let his past determine his 

future.  He sought the support of the Jobs Program at 

Cross Lutheran Church ï a program supported in part 

by your gifts to ELCA World Hunger .  Through the 

program, Kenneth was able to secure a cleaning 

contract with a local school.  ñI am able to walk the 

street and know that I have a chance and the 

resources out here to help me rebuild my life,ò he 

says.  And the programôs job coordinator says that 

Kenneth has also found a way to give back.  ñHe now 

is a person who helps others.ò 
 

Thank you for your continued support of ELCA 

World  Hunger.  Your gifts help support immediate 

and long-term solutions to hunger, including helping 

people find jobs. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Childrenôs Sunday School 
By Josh Dietz Coordinator 

 
 

Our first Sunday School Sing-Along in Church was 

a HUGE success. On Sunday, December 6th there 

were 17 students who came to the service.  They lead 

the congregation in singing ñHallelujah! Praise Ye 

the Lord!ò.  Everyone really seemed to have a good 

time. I have been receiving a lot of compliments, 

both for how well the children did and how neat of 

an idea it was (Thank you Pastor and Cathy for the 

idea!) 

 

Our Christmas Program was held December 20th at 

the 10:45 service during the Childrenôs Message. 

The program was called, ñThereôs a New Star in the 

Skyò. I created the play using stories from our Spark 

Bible and a song based off of ñTwinkle, Twinkle, 

Little Starò.  The students decorated and wore t-shirts 

for the play. They also created hats and masks for the 

barn animals.  

 
 

 
 
 

 
Dear Members of Union 

Lutheran Church,  
 

Thank you for the cards for 
Halloween, Veterans Day, and 
Thanksgiving.  I wish you all a 

Happy Thanksgiving.  
 

with love,  
Sonia Geiger  

 
 

We provide Prayer Shawls for our 
hospitalized patients and our baptisms.   
Please keep knitting/crocheting and we 
hope to see you at our next meeting in 
March.    If any questions please contact 
Carolyn Bottjer at 610-395-6867. 
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New Winter Events at 
Union Lutheran  

Something for everyone 
 

 
 

ñFood and Fun Nightsò will begin on Saturday, 

January 2, 2016 from 4:00 - 7:00 PM. Three other 

dates are scheduled for Sundays, January 31st, 

February 28th and March 13th.   We will have 9 

Square set up, the Corn Hole game will be ready to 

go, the Movie ñInside outò will be playing in Room 

102 and other table games will be available.  Please 

make or buy your favorite food to share for dinner.  

The Fellowship Committee will provide drinks and 

ice cream.  Bring your family and friends, a favorite 

table game, chairs, blankets and food item and join 

us for what promises to be a fun evening. 

 

 

 

 
 

 CHICKEN POT PIE DINNER 
 

 
 

The Journeymen, the menôs ministry group of Union 

Lutheran Church will hold their annual Chicken Pot 

Pie Dinner in the churchôs Family Life Center on 

Saturday January 9, 2016 from 4:30-7:00 PM.  <The 

Snow Date will be January 23rd> The Dinner will be 

served buffet-style and will include biscuits with 

honey butter, pickled cabbage, macaroni and cheese, 

apple sauce, assorted beverages and cake for dessert. 

 

Takeout will also be available.  A limited number of 

dinners will be sold, so buying tickets in advance is 

highly recommended or you may miss out! 

 

Discounted advance tickets can be purchased in the 

Churchôs Gathering Space before and after both 

services on December 20th and January 3rd, or in the 

Church Office during normal business hours until 

January 8th.  

 

COST: Adults = $8 advance; $10 at the door;  

Children 3-12 =$5 

Children under 3 =free. 

NO TICKETS WILL BE RESERVED.  

 

This is the Journeymen's most popular fundraising 

event of the year, and all proceeds will be used for 

the groupôs charitable outreach ministry.  For more 

information, contact the church office at: 610-767-

6884. 

  
 

(long or short term) 

 

If you are unable to get to church 

and would like a copy of the 

weekly service (either video or 

audio), please contact the church 

office. We will make 

arrangements for someone to 

deliver the tapes to you. 
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Youth Group Newsé 
By  Doug Collins 
       

I always love this time of year with family 

gatherings, turkey and the weather starting to get 

colder.  Wait, I still like the family and turkey part! 

 

Anyway, we have been having some good 

conversations on Sunday mornings with a lot of our 

ñregularsò and our new faces too. We have been 

making our plans for upcoming events like our High  

 

Point retreat. We have also been discussing our 

ñMission Statementò and looking to amend or tweak 

it a little.  We want to 

own it more and make 

sure we take it with us 

as we go about our day, 

not just within the 

walls of the church. 

 

In that light, we sure 

did carry it out as we 

made our semi-annual 

trip to St. Paulôs in 

Allentown to help care 

for those in need. We 

had two groups of our 

kids go down at 5:30 & 

6:30 AM to get the 

kitchen fired up and 

prepare, cook and serve breakfast to approximately 

60-70 people who are not as fortunate as us.  

 

HIGH POINT CAMP 
UNION LUTHERAN CHURCH ð YOUTH GROUP 

2016 Winter Retreat 
 

Purpose:  To give the youth of ULC an opportunity to grow spiritually by hearing 

speakers and attending worship along with fun sport/game activities 

Who:  ULC youth grades 7-12  

Where:  High Point Camp ïBirdsboro, PA (near Reading) 

When:  Jan. 22-24, 2016 (Friday night to Sunday afternoon) 

Transportation:  Chaperone - parent Carpools 

Housing:   onsite cabins  

Cost to family:   $50 non-refundable deposit payable to Union Lutheran Church.  

(Included:  lodging, meals, project supplies, activities) 

Chaperones:  Youth Group Leaders ï Doug Collins, Amy Long, Brian & Jackie Bucks 

Registration: Contact Cathy Shaffer in the church office for a registration form.  $50 

non-refundable co-payment (payable to Union Lutheran Church) & registration 
form are due to Cathy no later than January 3, 2016. 
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Let me tell you something that I know I have said 

over and over but I 

cannot say enough, the 

youth in our 

congregation are 

AWESOME!! The 

willing and happy 

attitudes they bring so 

early in the morning are 

amazing. Along with the 

fun that they bring to the 

simple act of making 

breakfast, (see the 

pictures), they also get a 

bit of an understanding 

about some of the 

stereotypes of 

ñhomeless.ò (Maybe they should not be thought of as 

scary but thought of as a call for compassion!) Well 

our kids stepped up and delivered. And, I know the 

repeated ñthank youò that they received filled their 

hearts. So after washing dishes, cleaning up tables 

and with hearts and minds full, there was only one 

thing left, off to IHOP we went to fill our bellies. Oh 

yeah, they enjoyed that too. Again, we have great 

kids.  Talk to them and engage them; you wonôt be 

disappointed!  
 

 

 

 
 

 

    

 
 

 

 
Articles for the February 

Newsletter are due to the 

church office on or before 

January 15th. 
 

 

 
Anxiety Support Group 

By JoAnne Bailey 
 

If you have trouble dealing with all the stress in 

your life, consider attending an Anxiety Support 

Gathering.  Gain strength in knowing others feel 

the same as you do.   

  

Anxiety affects all of us at some point in our 

hectic lives. Sometimes it is beyond our control 

and we are at a loss for helping ourselves. For 

anyone who gets feelings of anxiety, fear, or 

uncertainty, come and share with us.  We 

understand.   

 

We share problems and prayers with each other 

and offer encouragement to face whatever issue 

that may arise in our day to day lives.    We enjoy 

conversation, Bible studies, Rob Bell videos, 

movies.  We have done goodwill missions for 

others.  

 

Sometimes understanding and compassion about 

lifeôs troublesome predicaments are what you 

really need.  It is a short time of meeting that goes 

a long way towards helping you to deal with 

whatever comes your way.     

 

Consider joining us.  We look forward to chatting 

with you.   Call the Church Office for more 

information or with any questions. 
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Journeymen  
By Carl Gillikin 

 

December Christmas Party and Gift Exchange 

After the party we prepared and helped serve guests 

for the Breakfast with Santa event in the Family Life 

Center. Our next meeting will be at Villa Rosa on 

January 9, 2016.   Hope to see you there. 

 
 

 
 

 
Prayer Chain 
 

Prayer requests can be made 

through the Prayer Chain.  For 

daytime requests, please call 

Cathy Shaffer at 610-767-6884 or 

610-799-4506 from 9:00 AMï5:00 PM.  For evening 

requests, call Pat Moore at 610-533-5552 from 6:30 

-10:30 PM. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the 
Director of Music 
Ministries 
By Susan Hartney 

 
ñShould auld acquaintance be forgot and never 

brought to mindéò 

 

How many of you remember watching Guy 

Lombardo and His Royal Canadians on television 

every New Yearôs Eve?   His orchestra playing ñAuld 

Lang  Syneò was a tradition in my home.  The song 

brought a tear to almost every eye as we said 

goodbye to the old year and welcomed in the new. 

 

My husband and I say hello to the New Year at a 

house party that a friend of ours hosts every year.  Itôs 

a great time to relax with some special friends, enjoy 

good food and conversation, toast the New Year, and 

share our hopes for the future.  Very little is said at 

this party about resolutions. 

 

I dislike the word ñresolutionò.  Many people make 

them every year, just to be broken several days into 

the New Year.  I prefer ñintentional planningò as an 

alternative to ñresolution,ò since it suggests a more 

positive connotation. 

 

If more involvement in your church is among your 

ñintentional planningò for 2016, please consider 

joining one of our musical ensembles.  There is no 

audition!  The only requirement is a willingness to 

praise God through music and serve an important 

role in worship, that of music leadership.  Feel free 

to speak with me or a member of any ensemble for 

additional information. 

 

May 2016 be a year of peace, health and joy for all 

of us.  Happy New Year! 
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The Learning Ark  
Christian Preschool  

By Jackie Bucks, Director 

 
 

Many thanks to all who helped with ñBreakfast 

with Santaò!                                                                                          

 

I want to take this opportunity to thank Terry and 

Patti Hoffman and the Journeymen for taking on such 

a big project.  We could not have done this without 

you and we are truly grateful that you prepared such 

a feast for our annual ñBreakfast with Santaò!  

  

A big thank you to: Miss Lori, Miss Monica and my 

preschool families, Pastor Moore, Cathy Shaffer, 

Donna Remaly and to the numerous volunteers who 

made this event possible.   Also thanks to all of our 

many elves who helped the children shop at the 

Holiday Shoppe and for the many other tasks that 

they performed so well!  And many thanks to Tim 

and Deb Geiger, Sherwood Geiger, Crystal Spring 

Dairy, Mr. Bill and the Journeymen for providing the 

food and sponsoring our breakfast!  And to all of our 

bakerséthank you for the yummy desserts!!! 

 

Special thanks to Donna Remaly  for setting up our 

sound system, my daughter Jordy, my violin student  

Carson Mesics, Susan Hartney and our adorable 

preschoolers for providing such wonderful 

Christmas music for this event.  

 

To Kaiti Snyderéwe offer many thanks for her 

artistic expertise in designing and assisting the 

children with beautiful Christmas crafts. 

 

To Glenn and Debbie Hofmann for providing such 

beautiful Christmas trees for our fundraiser we also 

offer many thanks.   

 

Last, but not least, a big thank you to my husband 

Brian for all of his help with this eventé.I could not 

have done it without you! 

 

Parish Nurses  

By Dottie Bealer 

      Jane Borbe 

 

Six Little Storiesé 

{1} Once all villagers decided to pray for rain, on 

the day of prayer all the people gathered, but 

only one boy came with an umbrella. 

            Thatôs FAITH 

{2} When you throw a baby in the air, she laughs 

because she knows you will catch her. 

            Thatôs TRUST 

{3}  Every night we go to bed, without any 

assurance of being alive the next morning but 

still we set the alarms to wake up.   

            Thatôs HOPE 

{4}  We plan big things for tomorrow in spite of 

zero knowledge of the future. 

            Thatôs CONFIDENCE 

{5}  We see the world suffering, but still we get 

married and have children. 

            Thatôs LOVE 

{6}  On an older gentlemanôs shirt was written a 

sentence, I am not 80 years oldé. I am sweet 

16 with 64 yearsô experience. 

            Thatôs ATTITUDE    

 

 

 

  

 

 

 Humoré 

 

--ñGrandpa, were you in the ark?ò  He 

chuckled and replied, ñWell, no I 

wasnôt.ò  There was a pause, and the 

child looked up at him quizzically and 

asked, ñThen why werenôt you 

drowned?ò. 

 

--ñThere are several good protections 

against temptation, but the surest is 

cowardice.òðMark Twain 
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Womenôs Caf®  
By Cindy Pugh 

 
 

BE REFRESHED 
At Lavender Springs Spa! 

 

Yes, this spa-themed getaway is as relaxing and 

refreshing as it sounds!  Get away from the busyness 

of life as you relax with friends, share laughter and 

stories, and spend time with God.  Join us at our 

Lavender Springs Spa retreat to experience all this 

and more! 
 

Our retreat will be held at St Francis Center for 

Renewal, 395 Bridle Path Road in Bethlehem on 

January 15-16, 2016.  The cost is $70.00, which 

includes one overnight stay and brunch on Saturday.  

So women, of all ages, mark your calendars and join 

us for a relaxing time of friendship, laughter and 

fellowship.  Contact Cindy Pugh at 

softball8@rcn.com  or 610-216-4713. 

 
Thank you 

Worship & Music Decorating 
Committee 

 
 

    
      

 

MANY, MANY THANKS 
to the creative, hard-working Decorating 

Committee who decorated the church so 

beautifully for the Christmas celebration: 

Chuck & Gail Allison 

Bob & Lynne Banzhoff 

Bill Beck 

Deb & Joe Burke 

Sherwood Geiger 

Judy Gifford 

Terry Hoffman. 

Overheard:  ñNow thatôs a big tree!ò 

 

 
 
 

 
Our Granddaughter Brianna asked us to thank 

everyone from our church who made a scarf 

for her.  She received it on Nov. 30th.  She said 

it was such a nice surprise and so thoughtful.  

She said she was feeling homesick now that 

the Christmas season is here, and the scarf 

cheered her up.  Itôs even the colors of Tulane 

University.  She sent us a photo of her wearing 

it.  It looks so pretty on her. 

 

So thank you all who made scarfs for these 

college students.  What a nice gesture for these 

young people.  Iôm so proud to say I belong to 

this church. 

Fondly, 

Bob & Nancy Frey 

mailto:softball8@rcn.com

